
Dear Zach, 
 
I am writing to you today in support of the proposed mural on an existing wall of Dr. 
Wilkinson’s on Fair Way. 
 
While watching the Planning Commission meetings and while reading neighbors’ 
opinions on Nextdoor, I have appreciated the property owners’ and the artists’ willingness 
to receive input from the community. And I love the additions of the popcornflower and 
swallowtail butterfly.  
 
I enjoy this mural more and more as I look at it, and it becomes even more meaningful when 
reflecting on the history of both the indigenous Wappo tribe and the healing waters of our 
area. At Golden Haven we have a sign that touches on this.  “For over 100 years, Calistoga 
has been famous for its mineral water and hot mud baths. Even before the first European 
settlers arrived, the local Wappo Indians used this area as a place of healing and called it 
Coo-lay-no-maock, the oven place.”  To me, the mural evokes some of the earliest history of 
our community. 
 
When looking at other murals in town, I recognize that Carlo Marchiori is a superb artist and 
his work contains wonderful details that reveal themselves with time and viewing. I think this 
new mural, although absolutely and completely different in style and subject, may also 
reveal itself slowly to people as they look at it.  And even those people who are now not 
instinctively drawn to the mural may find that they grow fond of the palm trees, a jewel-like 
green leaf, or a butterfly or two. 
 
Thank you for considering our opinions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erika Pusey 
PO Box 1145 
Calistoga, CA  94515 
707.536.3427 
 
 












